BOLTON PARISH/BOLTON-IN-BLOOM

SHEEPFOLD-INSPIRED STONE BENCH PROJECT, 2019

A CELEBRATION OF OUR CUMBRIAN HERITAGE

In 2019, Bolton Parish was awarded a grant from the National Heritage Lottery Fund to
construct “a sheep-fold inspired stone wall enclosure, modified to provide public seating”.
It is sited in the Memorial Hall Recreation Field in the heart of the village, and provides a
welcome resting place in a peaceful, natural environment near a public footpath. The
project was a joint effort between the Parish Council and Bolton in Bloom, supported by
Bolton Primary School and local volunteers.
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The project celebrates the Cumbrian heritage of sheep farming, pinfolds and sheepfolds,
and dry-stone walls. It also incorporates a Bee-Bole - a south facing recess used in the past
to hold a coiled straw bee-hive called a “skep”. An informative sign was erected on site,
summarising the heritage aspects of sheep farming, dry stone walls, pinfolds and sheepfold.
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The structure complements the original pinfold in Bolton which contains a cairn by the
celebrated sculptor Andy Goldsworthy.




The bench feature was constructed by two local stone wallers, with support from farmers,
builders, and community volunteers. Bolton Primary School was involved during their
annual Nature Week. The children were inspired to investigate their heritage, including the
wide variety of plants and animals found in stone walls, and the history of sheepfolds and
pinfolds. They all helped to fill in the “hearting stones”, and each one deposited a lolly stick
with their name on it.

The project paid for education materials and stationary supplies for the school. Every child
received a copy of Ann Perrin’s wonderful little book “The hole in the wall” and the
“Wonderful World of Walls” poster, both purchased from the Dry Stone Wall Association.
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Wonderful World of Walls Barny the Wandervole
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The children produced some wonderful wall panels showing the range of flora and fauna
that can be found in dry stone walls.

As part of the project, Bolton in Bloom supporters planted 26 native shrubs and trees in the
immediately surrounding area: juniper, holly, crab apple, wild cherry, field maple and

guelder rose. These complement the 100+ native shrubs and trees that have been planted
in the field over the last few years.

Yet another example of the great community spirit in Bolton.



